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The Hiawatha City met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on July 7, 2010.  Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.  Council members present: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa and Vacant Seat.  Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers Jr.; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Park and Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Rec Coordinator, Liz Goater; Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher; Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger; City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Assistant City Engineer, Ken Dekeyser; and City Attorney, Mark Parmenter.  Guests: Dan Hoffman; Al Fry; Marilee Fowler; Lori Warden; Brian Clemen; Dean Spina; Joe Ahmann; Bob Essig; Bill Knapp; Travis Christooner; Tred Schnoor; Ace Aossey; Mike Sattler; Jim Sattler; Jon Dusek; Frank Bellow; Ted Mercer; Jason Reep; Don and Virginia Gabel; Nik and Tracey Godon; Fred and Marcia Ramler; Scott Weiss; Drew Palmer; Charles Fridal; Rob and Dawn Krousie; Brian Pinns; Richard and Angie Pfeil; Ken and Berlinda Owens; Albert Chamberlin; and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.

Mayor Theis noted that the agenda should be amended to change the public hearing date for Item Number D.8. CCB Packaging’s request for the City of Hiawatha to be the Issuer of Midwestern Disaster Area Bonds from July 21, 2010 to August 4, 2010.  Marty Bruns moved the approval of the agenda with amendment, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.  Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the consent agenda: Approval of bills; Regular Meeting Minutes 05/19/2010, 06/02/2010, and 06/15/2010; received and filed Board and Commission Minutes: Board of Adjustment 06/14/2010; Library 06/10/2010; Park & Recreation 06/08/2010; Planning and Zoning 06/28/2010; Water 06/15/2010; City Administrator’s Report; Mayor’s Report; set Council Work Session date in July for Wednesday, July 14, 2010 at 5:00 P.M. for staff presentations and review of Department Five Year Plans, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Vista/CCIA Presentation, Laurie Warden

Laurie Warden of Vista/CCIA gave an overview to the Council on the outreach services that Vista provides to the community.  Vista programs include Americor Vista, which is a domestic Peace Core that helps fight poverty by core members living in poverty so they can experience what it is like to suffer.  Vista was also part of the community recovery from the flood of 2008.  Over 1,700 volunteers helped with this project and the City of Hiawatha participated by donating a house for volunteers to live in while they were performing their flood recovery duties.  Warden presented the City with a plaque for contributing to the project and Mayor Theis accepted the plaque on the City’s behalf.

Cedar Rapids Area Convention and Visitors Bureau, Marilee Fowler

Marilee Fowler of the Cedar Rapids Area Convention and Visitors Bureau spoke to the Council to inform them that the organization’s efforts are aimed at promoting Linn County and she looks forward to working with the City of Hiawatha.

Public Hearing to Consider the Ordinance regarding the Rezoning of Property Located at Lots 1&2 of Hiawatha North 47th Addition, portion of “Boyson Square” C-ORS (Office/Research/Service District) to C-ORS/PUD (Planned Unit Development Overlay District) for Ahmann Properties, LLC

Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for a public hearing to consider the Ordinance regarding the Rezoning of Property Located at Lots 1&2 of Hiawatha North 47th Addition, portion of “Boyson Square” C-ORS (Office/Research/Service District) to C-ORS/PUD (Planned Unit Development Overlay District) for Ahmann Properties, LLC at 7:01 P.M.

Community Development Director, Mark Powers explained that C-ORS/PUD overlay or mixed-use districts are used in suburban areas as the preferred buffer to separate zoning classes.  The property owner initially requested two separate actions, one to rezone the property and one to approve the site development plan.  The requests were taken before Planning and Zoning where the rezoning request was failed and therefore, the site development plan was postponed.  A Petition against the rezoning request signed by the residential neighbors was received.

City Attorney, Mark Parmenter referenced Chapter 165 Unified Development Code Section 666.B.1 that states that Council may either approve the rezoning with modifications as they see fit or fail the request.  This item must have all four votes in favor to pass due to the number of residents that signed the petition against the rezoning request.

Property Owner, Ahmann Design, 1601 Boyson Road, Joe Ahmann felt that when this item was taken before Planning and Zoning for review, they were confused as to what they were deciding on.  This was a rezoning request and not a site plan request and the drawing of the town homes was only included to clarify the request.  The front of the property facing Boyson Road is currently zoned C-3 with the back portion of the property closest to the residential area zoned C-ORS.  Landscaping was planted on the property to provide a barrier to the residential area.  There is an agreement in place to provide for additional trees as development occurs.  If the property remains at the current zoning classifications, a site plan could be submitted and approved by Planning and Zoning without any additional requirements.  If the zoning to C-ORS/PUD is granted, a development plan would have to be approved by Council in order to build anything on the property.  This would create additional protection for the residential property owners as to what can be constructed on the property.  Ahmann showed the buffer of evergreen trees that was planted to shield the neighbors from the existing commercial businesses that are located on the property to address the privacy concerns that were brought up by the residents at the Planning and Zoning meeting.  Ahmann met with an appraiser to discuss homes located by commercial property, which was an additional concern of the residents and found out that these homes are the first to be reduced in price when trying to sell.  Town homes, which are the proposed construction if the property is rezoned, can’t be used in an appraisal because they are of lesser value than the residential homes.  This would be a down zoning request, which would be a positive thing for the surrounding residents.

Public comments were taken and the following residents addressed the Council:

Tracey Godon reading on behalf of Jennifer Berst, 1500 Litchfield Drive; Tracey Godon, 1530 Litchfield Drive; Jason Reep, 1510 Litchfield Drive; Albert Chamberlain, 1610 Litchfield Drive; Richard Pfeil, 1600 Litchfield Drive; Brian Pinns, 320 N 15th Avenue; and Andrew Palmer, 1720 Litchfield Drive.

The issues that were brought up are as follows:

· The neighborhood will not be a safe area for children anymore

· If zoning codes and development codes can be changed every few years what is the point of having them

· Council needs to protect the residents and values of homes

· Privacy issues that already exist would become worse with a three story building that is being proposed 

· The existing commercial use is only in operation during the day and the town homes would be used 24/7 with people coming and going at all hours

· Resale value of homes will be affected

· The trees that have been planted on the property to screen it from the residential area would not block a three story structure

· The HVAC units from the existing commercial buildings can be heard by residents and the HVAC system for the three story town homes would be worse

· The structure that Ahmann is proposing is more like an apartment building

· There is already problems with the existing town homes on 18th Avenue 

· This is not a good area for multi-family housing 

· If the town homes don’t sell what will they become

Ahmann reinforced that there were no development plans on the table for review tonight.  This would occur down the road.  This is a rezoning request only.

Two letters against the rezoning and a petition signed by the surrounding residents were received prior to the hearing.  Public hearing closed at 7:52 P.M.

Council members felt that the drawing depicting a three-story apartment like structure that was included with the request made it difficult to grant the rezoning request. 

Marty Bruns moved the 1st Reading of Ordinance #670 approving the rezoning of property Ahmann Properties, LLC Lots 1&2 of Hiawatha North 47th Addition, portion of “Boyson Square” C-ORS (Office/Research/Service District) to C-ORS/PUD (Planned Unit Development Overlay District), second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa
Ordinance #670 failed.  (Ordinance dies)
Public Hearing to Consider the Ordinance regarding the Rezoning of Property Located at 1905 North Center Point Road AG (Agriculture Zone District) to I-1 (Restricted Industrial District) for Sherman Properties, LLC

Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for the public hearing to consider the Ordinance regarding the Rezoning of Property located at 1905 North Center Point Road AG (Agriculture Zone District) to I-1 (Restricted Industrial District) for Sherman Properties, LLC at 8:12 P.M.

There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the hearing.  Public hearing closed at 8:12 P.M.

Marty Bruns moved the 1st Reading of Ordinance #670 approving the rezoning of property Sherman Properties, LLC located at 1905 North Center Point Road AG (Agriculture Zone District) to I-1 (Restricted Industrial District), second by Dick Olson.

Item was read and motioned again due to the address being read incorrectly on the first reading.

Marty Bruns moved the 1st Reading of Ordinance #670 approving the rezoning of property Sherman Properties, LLC located at 1905 North Center Point Road AG (Agriculture Zone District) to I-1 (Restricted Industrial District), second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.

Dick Olson moved to waive the second and third Reading of Ordinance #670, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Marty Bruns moved the adoption of Ordinance #670 approving the rezoning of property Sherman Properties, LLC located at 1905 North Center Point Road AG (Agriculture Zone District) to I-1 (Restricted Industrial District), second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Ordinance #670 adopted.

Public Hearing to consider Preliminary Assessment for the Third Avenue from Marion Street to Clark Street Pavement Reconstruction Special Assessment Process

Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for the public hearing to consider the Preliminary Assessment for the Third Avenue from Marion Street to Clark Street Pavement Reconstruction Special Assessment Process at 8:15 P.M.

This project replaces pavement, storm sewer, and water main.  This work will be funded 100% by Local Option Sales Tax (LOST).  Two (2) Orangeburg services and part of clay service were found to need replacement after the City televised sanitary sewer services on Third Avenue.  The special assessment process was proposed as per City policy, which establishes that sanitary sewer services between the sewer main and a house are the owner’s maintenance responsibility.  There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the hearing.  Public hearing closed at 8:15 P.M.

Assistant City Engineer, Ken Dekeyser explained that the Resolution of Necessity, includes the following four options that Council must choose one when taking action on this item: 

· Adopt Preliminary Assessment without Amendment

· Adopt Preliminary Assessment with Amendment

· Defer for later consideration

· Abandon Assessment Project
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #10-156 adopting the Preliminary Assessment for the Third Avenue from Marion Street to Clark Street Pavement Reconstruction Special Assessment Process with Amendment, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-156 approved.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-157 placing plans, specifications, form of contract and directing publication of the notice to bidders for the Third Avenue from Marion Street to Clark Street Pavement Reconstruction Special Assessment Process, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-157 approved.

Final Plat – Sherman Square Sixth Addition

The final plat for Sherman Square Sixth Addition containing one lot owned by CCB Packaging, Inc. has been reviewed by City Department Supervisors, City Engineers, and taken before Planning and Zoning at the June 28, 2010 meeting where they recommended approval to the City Council.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-158 approving Final Plat for Sherman Square Sixth Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #10-158 approved.

Setting Public Hearing (July 21, 2010) to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost on file and direct publication to bidders for the 2010 Litchfield Drive and Boyson Road Drain Tile Project

This project generally consists of 1,500 lineal feet of drain tile, with any related driveway replacement and intake installation.  The purpose of the project is to alleviate ongoing nuisance drainage in the street and right-of-way.  The City Engineer’s cost opinion is $83,000 and the bid date is July 29, 2010 at 11:00 A.M.  The locations for the project are Litchfield Drive between Miller Road and North 18th Avenue and the South side of Boyson Road at the southbound I-380 on-ramp.  The City Engineer recommends the adoption of the plans, specifications and cost opinion for this project and advertising for bids.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #10-159 setting a public hearing date of July 21, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost on file and direct publication of the notice to bidders for the 2010 Litchfield Drive and Boyson Road Drain Tile Project, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-159 approved.

Setting Public Hearing (August 4, 2010) to consider CCB Packaging’s request for the City of Hiawatha to be the Issuer of Midwestern Disaster Area Bonds

A request was received from CCB Packaging, Inc. regarding the issuance of Midwestern Disaster Area Revenue Bonds Series 2010, by the City of Hiawatha, Iowa in the aggregate principle amount not to exceed $3,000,000 with intent to reimburse expenditures from proceeds of said bonds.  This resolution will fix a date for a public hearing on the proposal to issue said bonds, direct the publication of notice of intention to issue said bonds and authorize the execution of a Memorandum of Agreement between the City of Hiawatha, Iowa (Issuer) and CCB Packaging, Inc. (Borrower).
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-160 relating to the issuance of not to exceed $3,000,000 in aggregate principal amount of Midwestern Disaster Area Revenue Bonds (CCB Packaging, Inc. Project) Series 2010, of City of Hiawatha, Iowa; and specifically (1) Declaring Intent to Reimburse Expenditures from proceeds of said bonds; (2) fixing a date for a public hearing of August 4, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. on the proposal to issue said bonds; (3) directing publication of notice of intention to issue said bonds; and (4) authorizing the execution of a Memorandum of Agreement, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-160 approved.

Setting Public Hearing (July 21, 2010) to consider approving and placing on file Hiawatha’s Comprehensive Plan Update

The City of Hiawatha’s 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update was prepared by Veenstra & Kimm, Inc. with input from the City’s Advisory Committee, City Staff and citizens and recommended to City Council for approval, adoption and placing on file by Planning and Zoning at the June 28, 2010 meeting.  The City Council is setting the public hearing date to allow citizens to share feedback on the Plan.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-161 setting a public hearing date of July 21, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. to consider approving, adopting and placing on file Hiawatha’s 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-161 approved.

Cedar Rapids Metropolitan Area Design Standards for the City of Hiawatha, including the requirements in all new subdivisions for six-inch curb, driveway approach grinding only

Hall and Hall Engineers provided a letter explaining the reason behind the recommendation for the City to adopt a resolution to require the installation of six-inch curb in all proposed development.  The letter included the following:

The Cedar Rapids Metropolitan Area Design Standards allow the following two configurations for curb and gutter in street construction:

· Six inch curb on arterial streets and as an option on local streets

· 2-1/2 inch “low profile” curb on local streets
Low profile curbs started in the 80’s to allow flexibility for driveways installed in subdivisions.  To install a six-inch curb during that time required sawing to accommodate a driveway.  Sawing was expensive and created a rough and unsightly curb cut.  Experience with low profile curbs shows that they do not protect the parkway from the edge of a snowplow blade and the Cedar Rapids Public Works Department has to repair thousands of feet of parkway from this type of damage.  The risk of mailbox damage also increases when installed behind a low profile curb.  The low profile curb is 3 ½ inches lower than a standard six-inch curb.  This leaves little or no curb height to provide drainage in the gutter.  When streets do not have adequate drainage capacity in the gutters, it usually causes problem drainage conditions for adjacent property owners.  Grinding tools have been improved in recent years and used instead of saws, allowing for a quick curb drop that is clean and has a nice appearance.  The City of Marion has adopted a resolution requiring six-inch curb for all streets.  Cedar Rapids is in the process of developing a similar policy.  The Hiawatha Public Works Department provided a letter supporting the six-inch requirement to reduce parkway maintenance costs and to allow the maintenance crew’s time to be allocated to other needed City projects.  

Sattler Homes, Jim Sattler a representative of the Development Council and a member of the Homeowner’s Group informed the Council that the group is not opposed to a higher curb, they are concerned with traffic and snow plows adjusting to a higher curb and the money required to accomplish this requirement where curbs are already established does not fit with Green Building.  Complying with the six-inch curb would mean expending a lot of energy, equipment and noise.  The reports that have been received are from Cedar Rapids.  None have been from Hiawatha.  The estimated cost of grinding one curb is $500 per home, $7,500 for the 15 homes in the Heritage Green subdivision.  Armstrong Development, Jon Dusek added that the cost to private sector developers could be $30,000 to $50,000 per year to bring curbs up to this standard and they are limited on contractors in the area that are able to grind the curbs and still make them look appealing.  Point Builders, Al Frey is chairman of the Home Builders Council felt that there were areas where the six-inch curbs were needed and areas where it did not make sense.  Bringing all curbs to the six-inch standard doesn’t save the City money when compared to what completing the project would cost.  This could limit the number of people that could afford to buy homes.  Sattler Homes, Mike Sattler is 100% against the change.  Roll curbs have been done for years and have worked well. The cost of damage from snowplows breaking off curbs is high and ground off curbs do not look as good.  The City of Marion did not notify builders and developers when they adopted the six-inch curb requirement for all streets.  The Homeowner’s Group did not know about the change and will try to go back and speak with the City of Marion on their decision.

Council member Rampulla asked if there was any way to achieve the six-inch curb without grinding.  Al Frey stated that the driveway/approach could be poured but it would be a guess as to where the driveway will be located.  City Engineer, Dick Ransom pointed out that the recommendation to require the six-inch curb was due to the City trying to become uniform with surrounding metro area design standards, which includes the cities of Marion, Hiawatha and Cedar Rapids.  The City could look at dividing curb requirements depending on the type of street.  Council member, Olson felt that low curb was a good fit in residential neighborhoods and it didn’t make sense to change the high traffic areas.  The snowplows were already causing damage with the low curb.  Council member, Bruns stated that if approving the six-inch curb requirement would save the citizens money, the Council would need more proof then what has been provided to show that savings.

Dick Olson moved to Postpone providing special provisions related to the Cedar Rapids Metropolitan Area Design Standards for the City of Hiawatha including the requirement in all new subdivisions including six-inch curb driveway approach grinding only in order to review this requirement with the cities of Marion and Cedar Rapids and obtain more information, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.

Connection 2040 Plan

City Engineer, Dick Ransom explained that every five years the Corridor MPO Board goes through revisions of the 2040 Transportation Plan to identify roadways in the metro area that are in need of improvements in order to meet safety requirements.  Target areas explored for improvements are street and right-of-way cross sections, including bicycles and pedestrians and congestion issues to select street and trail projects.  Improvement projects are prioritized in the Metro area based on the new criteria.  Project costs are estimated, funding options are explored and timelines are created in order to complete projects. Mayor Theis was asked to represent the City for approval on funding at the July 15, 2010 Corridor MPO meeting.  As part of funding requirements, the City has to prove that it can afford the project that is put forward.  Funding options are presented for each type of improvement with 2040 being the limiting range for the plan.  Option Number 1 uses the 80/20 rule, which is what the City is currently utilizing.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-162 authorizing the Mayor to vote for Option Number 1 on the Connection 2040 Plan at the July 15, 2010 Corridor MPO meeting, second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-162 approved.

Authorizing the Mayor to sign the Water Service Chapter 28E Agreement between the City of Cedar Rapids and the City of Hiawatha

The 28E Agreement will permit Hiawatha to extend water and sanitary sewer mains on Tower Terrace Road from Hiawatha’s corporate boundary near I-380 to Milburn Road located in Cedar Rapids jurisdiction.  These utilities are being constructed with the Northwest Water and Sewer Project serving areas in the vicinity of Loggerhead Road and Hunt Road.  With this 28E Agreement, Cedar Rapids can continue a water main on Tower Terrace Road from the Cedar Rapids corporate boundary near I-380 to the City of Robins, crossing though Hiawatha.  This water main will provide upgraded water capacity to Robins.  The City Engineer recommends authorizing the Mayor to sign the 28E Agreement as it is necessary to connect the Northwest water and sewer utilities to existing mains in Hiawatha.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-163 authorizing the Mayor to sign the Water Service Chapter 28E Agreement between the City of Cedar Rapids and the City of Hiawatha, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-163 approved.

Resignation of City Council / Mayor Pro-Tem

Marty Bruns moved to accept the resignation of Council Mayor Pro-Tem, Linda Bendixen, second by Nancy Melsa.  Motion carried.

Marty Bruns moved to authorize the City Clerk to proceed with the intent to appoint to fill Council vacancy, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.

Introduction of Part-Time Recreation Coordinator

Park and Recreation Director, Angie Cole introduced the part-time Recreation Coordinator, Elizabeth Goater.  Cole expressed that several applications were reviewed and interviews were conducted to fill this position which opened in March, 2010 with the Park and Recreation Department.  Elizabeth has a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business Administration and a Minor in Human resource Management from Mount Mercy College and was a good fit for the position.  She will be assisting with organizing the City’s recreation programs including marketing, taking participant registrations, organizing teams, program inventory, park and Community Center rentals, and special event marketing and organizing.
Park and Recreation Comprehensive Plan 2010-2020 – MSA Professional Services

Park and Recreation Director, Angie Cole introduced Andrew Bremmer and David Brower of MSA Professional Services, the consulting firm that was selected to create the Park and Recreation Comprehensive Plan for 2010-2020.  As part of this project, the Park and Recreation Board held a public input meeting to gather feedback from citizens on their needs for recreation and parks in the City. 

MSA Professional Services, Andrew Bremmer provided highlights of the Park and Recreation Comprehensive Plan for 2010-2020 to the Council.  The project began in March to provide a plan to guide the City parks for the next ten years.  The previous Comprehensive Plan was adopted in 1996.  A new plan is needed to address the growing population.  Parks are an important economic component of the community.  A needs and demand study was conducted following the three perspectives of quantity, quality and geographics to determine the need for parks.  The Comprehensive Plan identifies future additions and enhancements to existing parks; including land that could be obtained to expand Clark Park and land that could provide for additional parks, mini pocket parks, pedestrian trails, and a community pool or recreation center.  Council member, Rampulla asked if there were grants available for funding on parks projects.  City Administrator, Gary Rogers, Jr. stated that foundation money is available.  Andrew Bremmer added that the City could pool money using public and private partnerships to further support the project.

Dick Olson moved to approve the Park and Recreation Comprehensive Plan 2010-2020 and place the Plan on file, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.

Authorizing Police Reserve Officer, Robert Archibald to carry a weapon

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-164 authorizing Police Reserve Officer, Robert Archibald to carry a weapon, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-164 approved.

Authorizing City Clerk to participate in a Mentoring Program with another city

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #10-165 authorizing the Hiawatha City Clerk to participate in a Mentoring Program with another city, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-165 approved.

Change Order #1 for a 2010 F-550 Multi-Purpose Response Vehicle

Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage explained that the Fire Department had originally requested a 2010 chassis.  Pierce/Clarey’s provided a 2011 model chassis because they had run out of the 2010 chassis.  Pierce/Clarey’s agreed to add $5,219 in upgrades to the vehicle including LED ground lighting and turn signals due to the change in model.  Pierce/Clarey’s and Ford all believe that the 2011 model is a better chassis and has a better engine.  The truck is due for delivery on July 29th.  If the bidding process is started over, delivery will be delayed for another 6-9 months, which will put the Fire Department through another winter without a replacement vehicle and we will still receive a 2011 model truck.  It is likely that the price will be higher as well.  The change order is being issued due to the following items being added to make the truck operate correctly after the plans were reviewed:  
· Two way sliding tray to allow the Fire Department to remove tools and equipment from either side which is important when working in traffic

· Ladder compartment on top of the truck which will allow ISO points for the vehicle

· Seating configuration of the chassis was changed from rear bench seat to two captain’s chairs which provides space inside the cab for equipment and intentionally limits the vehicle to four people

The total price of the change order is $4,723, bringing the total cost of the vehicle to $160,703.  City Attorney, Parmenter informed the Council that it would cost $30,000 to $40,000 to terminate the agreement.  Since the vehicle is custom, the company can come back on the City for lost money from the sale of the vehicle.  The City followed the correct process by taking the lowest responsible bid and now they are getting a different truck and paying more money but the company is providing the extra incentives at no additional cost.  The Council has the option to approve the change order and move forward with the purchase.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-166 approving Change Order #1 for a 2010 F-550 Multi-Purpose Response Vehicle with Clarey’s Safety Equipment of Rochester, Minnesota, second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-166 approved.

Purchase of vehicle Docking Stations for Tablet Computers funded by Fire Prevention and Safety Grant

Fire Chief, Nesslage stated that this request for docking stations for tablet computers was a continuation of the $30,000 Federal Fire Grant for Fire Prevention that was received to improve Fire and Building Code enforcement by providing tablet computers to the Fire Department, Community Development Department and Water Department.  If this request is approved, seven (7) docking stations for department vehicles will be purchased from Mobile Demand of Hiawatha, Iowa, in an amount not to exceed $5,500.  90% of funding will come from this grant and the remaining 10% will come from the Fire Department’s minor equipment budget.  The estimated prices are as follows:
· Fire Department – Four Units, $2,700

· Community Development Department – Two Units, $1,600

· Water Department – One Unit, $800

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-167 approving the purchase of seven (7) vehicle docking stations for tablet computers from Mobile Demand of Hiawatha, Iowa in an amount not to exceed $5,500, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-167 approved.

Appointments of Volunteer Firefighters

The Fire Department is requesting Council approval in the appointments of the following Volunteer Firefighters: Chase Gallagher, Matthew Nesslage, Victor Riojas, Robert Edminister, Jennifer Honeyfield, Jim White, and second Fire Department Chaplain Chris Richards.

Fire Chief, Nesslage explained that Jim White was left out of the appointment list in the memo provided to Council.

Bob Rampulla moved to approve the appointments of Volunteer Firefighters Chase Gallagher, Matthew Nesslage, Victor Riojas, Robert Edminister, Jennifer Honeyfield, Jim White, and second Fire Department Chaplain Chris Richards, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Donation of old Turnout Protective Gear and Defibrillator to Needy Agencies

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-168 approving the donation of old turnout gear and defibrillator to needy agencies, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-168 approved.

Purchase of six (6) sets of Firefighter Turnout Protective Gear

Fire Chief, Nesslage stated that the Fire Department will be purchasing six (6) sets of Firefighter Turnout Protective Gear not five (5) sets as was originally stated.  The cost will not exceed $10,000.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-169 approving the purchase of six (6) sets of Firefighter Turnout Protective Gear at a cost not to exceed $10,000, second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #10-169 approved.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.         
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            Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST:

_________________________
Kelly Kornegor, Deputy Clerk

